CIRCULAR 09/2022

UPDATE ON TENDER FOR
PROPERTY VALUATIONS
ISSUED BY CFR

29 AUGUST 2022

Further to Directive DIR 08/2022, the Council met with the Commissioner for Revenue, Mr
Joseph Caruana, and the Director of Property Tax, Ms Josette Galdes on 12" August 2022.
During this meeting the Council outlined its serious misgivings about the tender, particularly
relative to the capping of €25 per valuation report and €25 per Court sitting. The Council also
pointed out that there is no mention of remuneration for disbursements, such as acquiring
planning permits from the PA, and that such remuneration fees would inevitably affect the
quality of the valuations being provided.

During the meeting the CFR stated that it understood the nature of the Kamra’s objection, and
expressed its openness to introducing differential rates, distinguishing between the valuation of
garages and hotel resorts, which would have otherwise all been compensated for at the capped
rate of €25.

It was agreed that the CFR would consult with the Department of Contracts (DoC) to establish
whether the tender as published could be amended. However, the CFR was not willing to
withdraw and republish the tender should this not be possible.

On 16" August 2022, the CFR informed the Council that the DoC was unable to amend the
tender.

Given the above, the Council is notifying members of the profession that the only resolution to
the matter is allowing the current tender to run its course without any bids, so it may be
republished after appropriate consultation is made with the Kamra in accordance with article 4
of Subsidiary Legislation 390.01.

Moreover, the Council shall retain Directive DIR 08/2022 in place. Members of the profession
are reminded that disciplinary action will be taken against periti who do not abide by the
Directive.
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